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 From the Principal’s Pen 
 

Kia ora te whanau 
 
Open Evening 
Well over 60% of our children and their whanau 
came along to our open evening last Tuesday, 14 
March.  We did enjoy meeting so many of you, 
especially those who find it difficult to make it to 
school during the day.  As I went around the 
ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳǎΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǾƛōǊŀƴǘ άōǳȊȊέ ŀǎ 
children, parents and teachers talked about 
where and how they worked within collaborative 
hubs and shared the evidence of learning in their 
books and around the walls. 
We are very grateful to our amazing Home & 
School members who offered a delicious dinner 
option of American Hotdogs, sweet slice and fruit 
which helped create a festive village atmosphere 
in the hall.  
 
3-way Learning Conferences 
Learning Conferences are a more formal way to 
ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ 
progress.  For junior children they take place 
around the anniversary of their time at school.  
For children whose anniversaries occur this term, 
learning conferences will be held in Week 9.  Your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ƛŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŦŦŜŎǘǎ ȅƻǳǊ 
child. 
Learning Conferences for all children in Kauri will 
take place towards the beginning of Term 2. 
Please remember that parents and teachers can 
initiate a meeting at any time to discuss matters 
ƻŦ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ ƻǊ 
progress. 
 
Powhiri 
Yesterday 48 children and around 10 families new 
to our school were formally welcomed at the first 
of our twice-yearly Powhiri.  This is a wonderful 
opportunity to celebrate who we are as a school 
and promote that sense of whanaungatanga as 
one large and extended family.     
Our children and teachers are becoming more 
and more familiar with the kawa (protocols) and 

it is wonderful to see everyone engaged and 
joining in the waiata-a-ringa (action songs).   
Many thanks to Matua Alwyn for his ongoing 
leadership and support.  
Many thanks also to Esther Praill, Board Chair, for 
the time she spends with families before the 
powhiri introducing them to our school and to 
the Friends of Home & School who provided 
delicious goodies (kai) to finish our celebrations.   
 
Education Outside the Classroom 
All children travelled by bus (paid for by 
Wellington City Council) over the last couple of 
weeks to attend performances as part of the 
CapitalE National Arts Festival for Kids.  A wide 
range of shows was offered and we appreciate 
the massive organisation involved in bringing 
these experiences to our children.  We have 
received concerns from parents about a couple of 
the shows.  We are sharing this as well as  
feedback from children, teachers and parents 
attending the many shows with the organisers.  
Many thanks to parents who supervised children 
on the day.  Your support is critical to our being 
able to attend.  
 
Year 6 Camp & Year 4/5 Action Week 
Next week our Y6 children go to camp at Forrest 
Lakes.  Teachers and children have prepared well 
for an action-packed week where children 
experience new challenges and test their limits in 
a controlled and supportive environment.  We 
wish them a wonderful four days of learning.   
²ƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ŀǿŀȅΣ ¸ŜŀǊǎ пκр ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ 
week planned with engaging and challenging 
activities based at school, Avalon Park, Aotea 
Lagoon and Police College.  We look forward to 
hearing all about the adventures experienced by 
Kauri children next week. 
 
Weekend Tryathlon 
Congratulations to all children participating in the 
Weetbix TRYathlon at Kilbirnie Park on the 
weekend.  The weather was brilliant as these 
superstars pushed themselves in the swim, cycle 



and running events.  Our thanks to all parents 
supporting their children on the day. 
 
ICAS 
Yesterday letters went home with children in Years 
4-6 regarding the 2017 International Competitions 
and Assessments for Schools (ICAS). This is 
available for students in the Senior School (Y4-6) in 
the following subjects: Digital Technologies, 
Science, Writing, Spelling, English and Maths. If 
your child is interested in taking part, please 
complete the entry form by Monday 3 April and 
return to the red box at the office. 
 
Emergency Preparedness   
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŘƻƴŜ ǎƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ 
ƛǘŜƳǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ƪƛǘΦ  
These should be in a clearly 
named and room 
numbered ziplock bag 
(18x18cms) and include a 
change of underpants, a small 
cuddly toy and a muesli bar type 
snack.  These three simple things will 
ensure your child has some personal essentials 
readily at hand in the case of an emergency. 
Ngņ mihi mahana 
Louise Green 
Principal 
 
Facebook 
Our Facebook page can be found by searching 
Khandallah School. It has a profile picture of our 
logo. It can also be found on the front page of our  
 
website. Our Facebook page is updated regularly 
and checked from time to time by staff members. 
There is no need to "friend" the page but instead 
you can click "like". It is a space that we can share 
what is going on in our school and community 
and celebrate learning. If you have further 
questions about something on the Facebook 
page, please contact your child's teacher.  
 
To get all the updates from our Facebook page, 
click the triangle on the "Following" tab and 
select "Notifications On" 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to 
email Amy Pierce 
on amy.pierce@khandallah.school.nz 
 

 
 

Coming Events – Term 1  

The following events can all be found on our 
school calendar on our school website. 

Date Activity 

27- 31 March Year 6 Camp ς Forest Lakes 

27-31 March Year 4 & 5 Action Week 

29 March Junior Athletics 

4 April Sausage Sizzle 
 

Capital E  

Our children had a wonderful time at 
Capital E last week.  Here is some reviews. 

Do you like the farm? Then Cheese is the 

show for you.  

 

It is all about some cows trying to get to 

their mother but...! 

 

The funniest bit was when they were trying 

to make yellow slimy gooey cheese.  

Itõs suitable for boys and girls 6 years +. 

I would give it a 9 out of 10. It gets really 

funny at some points.  

 

It does not have any talking but it was still 

good. 

 

You need to get up, ask your mum to see it 

NOW!  

By Natalie Grady - Room 11 

 

 

 

mailto:amy.pierce@khandallah.school.nz


Do you like to eat Cheese? Cheese is a 

great show.  

 

It is about how to make yummy yummy 

cheese. 

 

My favourite part was the start when the 

show hadnõt started. There was a rat under 

the milk shed and everybody stood up! My 

favourite characters were the cows 

because when the little cow was tied up, 

the mum cow tugged on the leash so hard 

that she fell over when the milker let go!  

 

I would rate this show 10 out of 10.  

If you like cheese  and are 5 and over, Iõm 

confident youõll love this movie. Donõt 

hesitate ask your mum today.  

 

Go and see Cheese! 

By Daniel Tan - Room 12 
 

 
Home and School 

THANK YOU! 
The Home and School committee would like to 
thank all the families who supported them by 
purchasing Hot-Dogs and Baking during the 
recent Meet the Teachers evening, where we 
raised $850.  Funds raised by the Home and 
School Committee  go directly to providing those 
extra items that we appreciate in our school 
environment but are not covered by government 
funding. 
 

We would like to say a special thank you to Mike 
Walshe from Khandallah New World for supplying 
the Hot-Dogs and fruit and also to our wonderful 
bakers.  

 

 
PLEASE HELP – WE NEED BOTTLE 

CAPS ….. 
The Home and School committee are planning a 

fantastic event in August and needs tons of bottle 

caps.  More information about this exciting event 

will be revealed soon – in the meantime can you 

please start collecting beer/coke/lemonade/fanta 

bottle caps at home.   

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS – GRAB 

YOURS TODAY 
Once again we are selling the hugely popular 

Entertainment Book – 20% from every 

membership we sell contributes to our 

fundraising.  A flyer came home recently with 

your children that contains all the details. 

To order your Book or Digital Membership – visit 

www.entbook.co.nz/104218f 

If you have any further questions please email:  

khandallahentertainment17@gmail.com 
KHANDALLAH SCHOOL CONTACT  

*BEC GIBB-CARMEN* 
 
 

YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
 
 
 

Sausage Sizzle 

Tuesday 4th April 

Orders and Payments are to be made in the 
morning between 8.30 and 8.55am from one 

of the ordering stations. 
Sausages $2.00 

Crunchy Apple $1.00 
 
 
 
 

http://www.entbook.co.nz/104218f
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Community Notices 

 
The following notices have been received from a 
range of sources for inclusion in our school 
newsletter and are provided for your information. 
Khandallah School does not accept responsibility 
for the accuracy of information provided. 

 

 
 
After the success and fun we have had over the last 
few years, we are now ready to put together a team 
for the 2017 Tough Guy and Gal Challenge.  
 
If your child is in Year 3 or above and would like to be 
part of this event, or if you would like more 
information, please email Toni Shanks 
at tonishanks@gmail.com 
 
This is a fun and rewarding day out with all of the 
profits going to the Cure Kids Charity. Earlybird 
Registration is $20.00 per entry. After 11th May 
registration is $25.00  
For more details you can also visit the event 
website http://www.eventpromotions.co.nz/events/j
unior-tough-guy-and-gal-challenge/  
 
Entries close for this team event on Friday Monday 
15th May.  
Spaces limited. 

 
YMCA is looking for more staff to work at our 
before school care from 7:30-8:30am!  If you are 
an early riser and would like to get your day 
started working with our before school care kids 
or know anyone that would be interested, please 
send an email 
to khandallah@ymcawellington.org.nz!  
 
At BIGAIR GYM in Tawa we are continuing to do new and 
exciting things, come and see our new gym pit and look 
online for our new classes. Our popular classes 
include Gymnastics (Preschool & School 
age), Trampolining, Tumbling, Parkour & 
Cheerleading. GYMNASTICS teaches the fundamentals 
of strength and coordination which supports all sports, 
and children gain increased self-confidence as they 
progress through Bigairs gym programme. PARKOUR is 
fun as kids learn safe and new ways to move around 
obstacles. Children that love cartwheels, handstands and 
walkovers will enjoy GYM and TUMBLING classes. 
Anyone that has a trampoline at home will love learning 
new skills in Bigairs TRAMPOLINE classes. For all those 
dancers and gymnasts, we have our famous 
Bigair Cheerleading Teams, including a new junior team 
for 5-9 years. Plus we offer Birthday Parties which are 
fun and easy for parents! Bigair Gyms Classes for Term 
2, and fun & active School Holiday Programme are 
open for bookings NOW! For all queries and bookings; 04 
2323508 office@bigairgym.co.nz. 
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Khandallah Arts Theatre AUDITIONS 

The Wind in the Willows 

an adaptation by Alan Bennett 

of the book by Kenneth Grahame 

directed by Shannon Tubman 

An exciting opportunity for up to 10 children and 

young teens 10-years and older to join older 

teens and adults in Khandallah Arts Theatre’s next 

production. 

 The community theatre club, Khandallah Arts 

Theatre, is primarily a club for older teens and 

adults, but we frequently include a few younger 

actors in our annual children’s play performed in 

Khandallah Park (weather permitting!) in 

February; and occasionally one of the other plays 

we produce has parts for children too. 

The Wind in the Willows  

than one part, and many of whom can be young 

actors, aged 10 and upwards. 

To get a description of the characters sent to 

you and to book an audition time, ring 

Production Manager, Marj Lawson, 972 6180 

or 027 223 7797 

The dates 

Auditions are Sunday 9th April (10 am to 4 pm) 

and Tuesday 11th April (7.30 – 8.30pm)  

Rehearsals start Tuesday May 2nd and are on 

Tuesdays 7.30 – 10pm, Wednesdays 6pm – 8pm 

and Sundays 2pm – 5pm. Whenever possible, the 

rehearsal schedule will try to allow younger 

performers to leave early. 

Performances are Thursday July 20th – Saturday 

July 29th: evenings first Thursday and both 

Fridays and Saturdays; matinees both Saturdays 

and first Sunday. 

 

 

 
 
 CodeCamp April Holidays 

 
When:  April 18th ï 21st & April  24th ï 27th  

Venue: Samuel Marsden School, Karori 
Code camp allows boys & girls from the ages of 7-17 to 
develop 21st century skills in a fun and action packed 
environment. Develop confidence & initiative through 
design, creativity, solving problems & collaboration. 
Create games, apps  work with robots and electronic 
building blocks.  
Book Now at www.codecamp.co.nz/holiday-
codecamp 
 
 

 

 
 

 

http://www.codecamp.co.nz/holiday-codecamp
http://www.codecamp.co.nz/holiday-codecamp

